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ARTRA 524(g) ASBESTOS TRUST 

 

NOTICE OF PAYMENT  

OF LIQUIDATED CLAIMS 

Due to liquidity issues, the ARTRA 524(g) Asbestos Trust (the “Trust”) temporarily 

suspended payments of liquidated claims.  Please be advised the Trust will resume payment of 

liquidated claims in October 2011.  The holders of liquidated claims with signed releases as of 

October 17, 2011 will receive 50% of their claims calculated at the then-current payment 

percentage of 7.5% and the remaining 50% if and when funds become available.  Payment in full 

of the liquidated claims at this time is not possible because payment in full would leave the Trust 

with only $14 million for all other claimants. 

The Trustee, the Trust Advisory Committee (“TAC”) and the Futures Representative 

have engaged in extensive discussions to address the liquidity issues facing the Trust, including 

an analysis of the claims forecast and a review of the operational and administrative expenses of 

the Trust.  As a result of these efforts, the Trustee, with the consent of the TAC and Futures 

Representative, has reduced the payment percentage to 0.50% for unliquidated claims and 

amended the trust distribution procedures to provide greater efficiency in processing claims.  The 

changes to the trust distribution procedures are summarized in the Notice of Payment Percentage 

Adjustment and set forth in the Second Amended Trust Distribution Procedures, both of which 

are posted on the Trusts’ website at www.artratrust.com. 
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